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“The Bricks” 

Fundraising is always a challenge. The Building committee came up 

with a plan that will help build the concession stand and continue to 

help build the Sports Complex. The bricks are an affordable way that 

soccer families can honor and immortalize their loved ones, soccer 

players, families and coaches. The majority of the brick donations go 

to the concession stand and continue to advance improvements at 

the Arnie Wolff Sports Complex after the concession building is built. 

The bricks will line the pathways at the complex so they will last for 

decades to come. We hope you will take advantage of this 

opportunity to help build Green Bay’s soccer future.  
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The Concession Stand 

After several plans were considered, the winner is the building that will 

resemble the East High School concession stand. When building a 

concession stand, a very important consideration was the cost of the 

plans. We were able to get these plans at a very reduced cost, free. This 

enables us to put more of the funds we have towards the building.   

The plans were free, however, we had to adapt the building to our site 

and it’s usability for our clubs and the parks department requirements. 

Our project manager, Katrine Wygle, and former Strikers President, Joe 

Westberg, worked with the architect to get the needs of the AWSCAT 

building committee accomplished.   

After months of searching and investigating plans, the building can now 

move to the materials and services acquisition phase. Construction 

phase starts spring of 2012, with completion in June. 
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Our Website 

http://arniewolffsc.weebly.com/ 

Our Email 

arniewolffsc@gmail.com 

We encourage you to visit our website and follow our progress. We also 

have a Soccer Skills page that compiles videos and resources for soccer 

coaches and players. This is Green Bay’s first soccer complex, it is 

something to get excited about and become a part of.  

  

  

http://arniewolffsc.weebly.com/
mailto:arniewolffsc@gmail.com
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For the last 3 years, volunteers have been working to help us get funds for 
the construction of the Arnie Wolff Sports Complex concession building. 

Under the direction of Dave and Amy Winzenried and assisted by the 
parents, players, their families, firefighters and friends, a huge impact 

was made on the fundraising efforts. Working with PMI for Packer games 
converts volunteer time to dollars for the AWSC Effort. Even on 

Christmas and New Year’s Day this year, the Striker’s crews showed up in 
full force. When other crews were short of help, the Striker’s brought 

extra. We salute these gallant efforts. 
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Join the Arnie Wolff Sports Complex effort. 
We will be signing up volunteers for 
different projects and efforts at the January 
Striker Registrations events. We will be 
selling Arnie Wolff Sports Complex / Green 
Bay Firefighters T-shirts for a special price 
at Striker Registrations. 

 

We will have a signup sheet for persons who 
would like to work in the concession stand 
once it is completed. Another signup sheet 
will be for volunteer shoppers! We need 
people to help us find and acquire items for 
the building. 

 

When completing your Green Bay Strikers 
soccer registration, at the bottom of the 
Striker’s form you are given the opportunity 
to donate to the AWSC effort. Just add any 
amount you may want to give to help. Your 
donations are always appreciated.  

 

 

January 2012 Is Striker Soccer Registration Month 

Dates are: Jan. 19
th

, 21
st

, 24
th

, and 31
st

  

The AWSCAT is a volunteer 

effort to work with the 

Green Bay Parks Department 

to help create an exciting 

soccer experience in the 

development of Green Bay’s 

first soccer complex. This 

newsletter was put together 

by Marty Briggs. 


